<NAME OF PRACTICE>

<ADDRESS>

<PHONE/FAX>

Date:
<INSURANCE REPRESENTATIVE NAME – IF KNOWN>

<INSURANCE COMPANY NAME>

<INSURANCE STREET>

<INSURANCE CITY/ST/ZIP>
RE: Appeal of Denied Services for Physical Therapy
Thank you for your payment report on claim <INSERT CLAIM# __________ > for <PATIENT NAME>. However, the claim was denied for our therapy procedure <INSERT CODE(S)# __________ >. This claim needs to be paid correctly.

Please be advised that our office strives to follow the CPT guidelines for 97110 (Therapeutic Exercise), 97124 (Massage), and 97112 (Neuromuscular Reeducation). We assume that your office also follows those guidelines. As a courtesy, to expedite billing, we added modifier 59 <INSERT XS IF THAT MODIFIER WAS USED INSTEAD OF 59>, as an alert to you that the service is a “separate and distinct procedure” from the chiropractic manipulative treatment (CMT) service code. 

Your denial of this service indicates that you might not have current and correct information on this important coding and billing matter. The American Medical Association (AMA) has previously clarified any confusion and/or private interpretations about the bundling of this code with the CMT. Here is their guideline in this matter:
“The physical medicine and rehabilitation procedure codes, 97110-97124, represent distinctly separate and unrelated procedures, which are not considered inclusive of CMT as described by codes 98940-98943. Therefore, when the procedure is distinct from the manipulation, it would be appropriate to report codes 97110-97124 in addition to CMT, when performed at the same anatomic site (ie, separate body regions are not required).” -CPT Assistant, May 2010, page 9b
Additionally, this guideline from the AMA is consistent with the Relative Value Units (RVUs) for CMT codes (98940-98943) which do not include any RVUs for these 15 minute procedures. 

Therefore, please reprocess this claim correctly using CPT guidelines. If, for any reason, this specific therapy code is not a benefit in the patient’s policy, please advise in writing. We will then bill them for your denied payment. 

Please forward this letter to your administrative department chairman who is responsible for the correct coding software edits so they can update your software in accordance with AMA guidelines as soon as possible.

Sincerely, 
<DOCTOR'S NAME> 
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